
 

Burlington Town Council 

April 13, 2021 

49 Northgate Plaza, Burlington, IN 46915 
 

 

The Burlington Town Council held a regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, April 13, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. at Town 

Hall with Council’s Steve Michael, Kevin Hammond and Jim Enoch; Clerk-Treasurer Karen Dinger; Town 

Marshal Terry Moore and Public Works Commissioner Steve Stout present.  Attorney Justin Alter attends by 

phone.   

 

Guests present are:  Julia Leahy, Roger Bousum and Susan Scholl 
 

Council President Steve Michael calls the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 

C/T Dinger presents meeting minutes from the March 9, 2021 council meeting. Michael makes a motion to 

accept the minutes from March 9, 2021.  Enoch 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 

C/T Dinger presents claims for the town and wastewater from March 10 through April 13, 2021 for $37,827.76 

total.  Enoch makes a motion to pay the bills from March 10 to April 21, 2021.  Hammond 2nds.  All Ayes.  

Motion passed. 
 

Marshal Moore presents monthly marshal’s report.  There were 73 written warnings for the month.  The 

marshal is applying through the state for new computers and printers for the police vehicles for the e-ticket 

system.  The officers recently attended a training in town with a company that sells police drug testing kits 

utilizing test strips.  The department purchased several kits and utilized them during a recent stop.  The kits 

worked really well and are safer to use as any substance does not need to be put in a separate vile for testing.  

The bars for the back window of the police truck are in.  Installation will be completed once the company doing 

that is available to do so.  Michael makes a motion to accept the marshal’s report as presented.  Enoch 2nds.  

All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 

Public Works Commissioner Steve Stout speaks to the council regarding renting dumpsters for this year for 

town cleanup.  Discussion is held.  Enoch makes a motion to do the dumpsters in the fall.  Hammond 2nds.  All 

Ayes.  Motion passed.  Stout states that Kevin from Alliance of Indiana will be here Monday to look into 

something that has been coming in out at the sewage plant. 
 

Old Business 
 

It is noted that transferring the police car to the school is waiting for the school board to establish the police 

department at the school. 

 

Abandoned Buildings – Kamron Yates from the Area Plan Commission stated that the council can get together 

a listing of buildings and he can look at them to see if further action is needed. 

 

Julia Leahy from the Carroll County Chamber of Commerce addresses the council.  The annual chamber dues 

are presented.  The dues were included in the claims and will be paid tomorrow.  April 30 is the State of the 

City, County and Towns Luncheon from noon to 1:00 p.m. at the canal center.  She would like to see if 

someone from Burlington would be able to share about five minutes of updates for the town at the luncheon.  

Saturday, May 1 there will be a ribbon cutting at the new coffee shop here in town.  She states that they are 

updating the community guide.  There is a new website for events to be uploaded at carrollchamber.com.  Jobs 

located in the county are listed at carrollcountyjobs.com. 



 

Discussion is held regarding unlicensed vehicles in need of repair.  A list will be compiled. 

 

It is noted that the town has not heard if it received the Community Crossings Grant. 

 

New Business 
 

The council sets an internal controls meeting for Wednesday, April 21 at 2:00 p.m. at town hall. 

 

A special meeting to discuss town business is set for Wednesday, April 28 at 2:00 p.m. at town hall. 
 

Michael makes a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 p.m.  Hammond 2nds.  All Ayes.  Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

 

________________________________  ___________________________________ 

Dale Steven Michael, President   ATTEST:  Karen Dinger, Clerk-Treasurer 


